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Meeting Date:  August 24, 2014 
 
Applicant:   Anthony Sarno, Architect 
 
Application Number: H14-01-1250 
 
Address:   #1023 Johnson Street 
   
Description of Work: Renovations to existing house and new addition to 

connect the garage structure. 
 
Building Facts: The house in review is listed as a contributing 

resource. The Neo Classical Revival hose was built 
ca. 1938. Original plans were designed by and 
architect Andrew J. Ferendino.  Ferendino obtained 
his bachelor’s Degree in Architecture from the 
University of Florida in 1933. Copies of the original 
plans were submitted as part of the application. The 
house has maintained most of its original 
architectural elements with the exception of the 
metal shingles in the roof that once were changed to 
v-crimp. 

 
The house is not located in the historic district, 
therefore HARC jurisdiction is on the main house 
and any attached addition proposed to it. Site 
improvements are not under the Commission 
jurisdiction. 

 
 
Guidelines Cited in 
Review: Secretary of the Interior’s Standards (pages 16-23), 

specifically Standards 1, 2, 5, 9 and 10.  
 
 Roofing (page 26), specifically  first paragraph and 

guidelines 1, 2 and 3. 
 
 Additions, alterations and new construction (pages 

36-38a), specifically guidelines 1 through 8 of page 
37 and guidelines 1 through 7 of pages 38-38a. 
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Staff Analysis 
 
The Certificate of Appropriateness in review proposes the addition of a one story 
structure on the northwest corner of the house in order to connect an existing 
garage with a carport. A small addition on the second floor and on the back of 
the house is also proposed. The additions will have wood siding to match 
existing. 
 
The plans also include the refurbish of existing wood shutters by the 
installation of lexan panels on the back of each unit for hurricane protection. 
Removal of the existing roof and its replacement with metal v-crimp is also 
proposed. The plan includes restoration of existing wood windows as well as the 
repainting of the house in white color. 
  

Consistency with Guidelines 
 

1. The proposed new additions will be located on the back of the house 
and will not be visible from the street. The additions are small in size 
and are designed in keeping with the historic fabric. 

2. The proposed additions will be built on a secondary elevation. 
3. The new additions will not destroy historic materials that characterize 

the buildings. 
4. Although the existing roof has asphalt shingles documentation 

evidences that the original material used in the house for the roof 
were metal shingles. Shingles give the house a texture and scale that 
is appropriate to the historic fabric. 
  

 
The overall design promotes the rehabilitation of the historic house and the 
construction of two to small additions on secondary elevations. The additions 
will not obscure any character defining element of the historic house.  The 
proposed additions will not have an effect on the historic building or the 
surrounding historic urban context. 
 
For the proposed metal v-crimp it is staff’s opinion that the material has an 
adverse effect on the house, understanding that the house was originally 
designed with metal shingles and it was built as such. Metal v-crimp on such a 
visible roof changes the character of the house and is not be an appropriate 
material to use. Staff recommends the use of metal shingles as the appropriate 
material for this historic house. 
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